Stockwell Parish – St Andrew’s & St Michael’s Churches

Meeting of the PCC held on 17 July 2017
 in St Andrew’s Church at 7.30 pm
Attendance: Chair – Rev Erica Wooff (Vicar),  Henry Beckles (HB), Cheryl Hollingshead (CH), Verna Hollingshead (VH, Dawn), Margaret Fletcher (MF), Wendy Thompson (WT), Henrietta Royle (HR), Michael Llewelyn-Jones (MLJ), Simone Bowman (SBO), Mandy Vasey (MV), Jean Orr (JO),  Glenfield Benjamin (GB),  Simon Barker (SB), Cora Leander (CL), Robert McConnell, (RM), Richard Riley (RR), William Garood (WG), Eric Cole (EC), Yetunde Baoku (YB) – secretary.
1. Apologies for absence: Rev Funke Ogbede (FO), Yvette Cole.
2. Minutes of the May 2017 PCC meeting: The minutes were approved and signed by Rev Erica.
3. Matters arising from the minutes: St Michael’s Pre-School extension – The playgroup staff members have began to advertise for more children; use of banners, SPRA website, posters in both churches and Mum’s Net. The success of the advertising will not be known until September. They are unsure how much extra payment will be made.
4. Correspondence & urgent business: Polling station – there was a suggestion by WG to relocate the Polling Station from St Andrew’s School to the church. On Polling days the school shuts for the whole day but the school does get paid rent for the day.
There is the issue of no disabled toilet and the accessibility of the church building at St Andrew’s. It was agreed by the PCC that Rev Erica will discuss with the head teacher.

Quotes for cutting of trees – 3 quotes were obtained.

Extension of Robes hosting by 2 to 3 weeks – WT informed the PCC that there will be additional help. There were no objections about increasing the period of hosting from 8 to 10 weeks; January to March 2018.
5. Finance:
· Parish support fund (PSF) 2018 pledge – In 2017 we increased our pledge by 2.5% from £55,000 to £57,500. SB proposed that we take into consideration increase in costs and inflation. The PCC agreed to budget per unit increase of 2.84%. We agreed to an increase to £59,500 proposed by SB &, seconded by HR, all the PCC members were in favour. Rev Erica abstained from the vote.
· Social enterprise – SB said this involves setting up a business that allows us to benefit financially from letting out the church etc. At present this is just for information only.

· Accounts – over budget on capital expenditure at St M and behind budget on expenses related to the pre planning at St Andrew’s.
£25,000 was taken from P. Lea fund.
· Income generation for deficit budget/stewardship (see attached Theology & Community report)-

· 2017 revised budget – SB will send half-year budget details to all the PCC members. 
6. Mission Action Plan implementation:

SPC update - Rev Erica informed us that Roger our architect and his team have redone the measurements of St Andrew’s church, Hammerton Hall and the caretaker’s lodge.

Four models will be prepared with costs; to be completed by early Sept. 2017.
St Michael’s building works: 
· Prioritised programme of works and costs/faculties required

· Fundraising strategy for programme of works.
Quotes for quinquennial – we need Archdeacon’s permission and not a faculty which is easier. A couple would like to donate financially to help with the works but would like to know how much the building works will cost.

RM has approached some builders – none in South London. Gravesend builders – scaffolding will be required.

· Hall heating – quotes to be tabled (RM); 4 different quotes have been received. SB suggested a small group to work with RM to make a decision on the best quote. The group will include churchwardens, treasurer, RM, Jean Orr and Philip Fletcher seconded on to the group. A short memo was prepared by RM and circulated to PCC members. More efficient heaters will use up less fuel, that is, cost effective.
Sound system is being done and will be completed soon. There will be a meeting with the Sound engineer on Wed 26 July 2017.

Living Stones’ Development – more important than bricks! (See Theology & community report from item 5) ???
· Parish pilgrimage: movement of St Andrew’s congregation by Bishop Christopher in October 2017
· Website/SM/communication, leafleting of community needs – Input from both HR and CH required.
Leaflets for MAP in the Autumn of 2017.

St Andrew’s church 250th anniversary festival – 23 to 24 Sept 2017 (working group membership). This will be part of the Lambeth heritage festival.
There were suggestions for this weekend – children to be dressed in ancient/national costumes, commemorative items such as key rings, mugs
St Michael’s Arts Festival – Oct 2017 – music, drama, poetry, arts exhibition 
Rev Erica made an announcement in July 2017 at St Michael’s to join the congregations in October 2017 but asked for ideas.

In light of all the disagreements and anxieties caused, Rev Erica made a decision not to join the 2 congregations but for people to reflect and make a decision on the way forward. She apologised and said the decision with regards to the future of our two churches will be the responsibility of the PCC and the congregation. 

HR suggested a working group at St Andrew’s when they will move to join the St Michael’s congregation and how the move will occur. The group will be responsibility for guiding the PCC on what we do. RR offered to be the chair person for the group at St A.

WG suggested that we should have a similar group at St M. HR agreed to be the chair person of the St Michael’s group. The chair persons have agreed to meet and discuss.

Dawn suggested a written update by Rev Erica & Dawn to be circulated in both churches on the following Sunday.

Father Ivelaw Bowman’s last service on Sunday 25 June 2017 at St Andrew’s: 

SBO was concerned that Fr Ivelaw’s last service was not a joint service. At the last PCC meeting in May 2017, GB asked why his last service was not a joint one but he did not get a reply from Rev Erica. Rev Erica said although there were 2 services on the day, there was an opportunity for worshippers from St M to attend the service at St A. Also, the choir from St M did not attend the service at St M and were at the joint service at St A.
7. Other reports:
· Ministry team meeting on 19 Sept. 2017. To discuss harvest services.
An official from the food bank will attend the joint service.
Issues about creationtide will be the theme for the autumn services.
SB asked about assistant priests to help Rev Erica. She said there will be priest available to provide cover when required.

· Deanery & Diocesan Synods – the next meeting for the Deanery Synod will be a social event. The new area dean is Rev Caroline Clarke.
· Rev Erica will be on annual leave for 4 weeks beginning from 7 August 2017
8. Date of next meeting:
- Mon 25 Sept St A

